
March 15, 2021 - Principal’s Message, Mrs. Kathy McTaggart

Hello everyone,

I wanted to follow up from the letter you received at 3:30pm today, Monday,  March 15,
2021

As communicated in the letter from our Superintendent, our school currently has 9
active cases of COVID-19. The cases from this past Friday and today have had a
significant impact on the number of students and staff that have had to isolate. These
big numbers have created a situation in which our school is unable to maintain quality
learning environments, maintain cohorts or ensure teacher availability for our students.

Therefore, our school will be shifting to online learning effective immediately. All
PSC students and staff will be in an online environment effective tomorrow,
Tuesday, March 16, 2021 until spring break Thursday, March 25, 2021. Students will
be on spring break from Friday, March 26 - Monday, April 5. In person learning will plan
to resume on Tuesday, April 6, 2021.

The letter today let parents know that families will receive an email this evening with
further details. This is your letter. Staff will be moving to online learning tomorrow.
Please have your child awake and ready to engage in their learning for 8:40am
tomorrow morning. All of my staff will be online with students tomorrow morning and
give your child a schedule for their online learning for the next two weeks. As I am sure
you can appreciate, online learning will look different for different classes. Your child’s
teacher will set their students up for their best at home learning starting tomorrow.

Should you or your child require resources from the school in the coming days please
call the school at 403-783-4411 to set up a pick up time.



Update of Other Events

Grad Photo Retakes - PLEASE NOTE - DATE CHANGE!

Our grad photo retakes have been rescheduled for: Thursday, April 15, 2021

Kids With Cancer Presentation - PLEASE NOTE - DATE CHANGE!

Our grade 9 presentation has been rescheduled for: Monday, April 12, 2021

Badminton - PLEASE NOTE:

Badminton is cancelled until Tuesday, April 6, 2021

Once again, thank you for your continued patience and understanding this year as we
work through running a school during a pandemic.

Sincerely,

Kathy

Principal

Ponoka Secondary Campus


